GUAM WATERWORKS AUTHORITY

“Beatter Water. Better Lives.”
Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building | 688 Route 15, Mangilao, Guam 96913
P.O. Box 3010. Hagatfia, Guam 96932
Tel. No. (671) 300-6027/28 Fax No. (671) 649-3750

RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS AND BID AMENDMENT# 3

The Guam Waterworks Authority (“\GWA”) received the following questions from a potential
bidder on February 17, 2017 relative to GWA IFB No. 2017-12. GWA’s Answers (“A’s”) to the
Questions (“Q’s”) as set forth below the perspective question. To the extent that GWA'’s answers
amend the Bid, please deem as such.

Q#1:

1. Will someone be available to provide:
Risk information for each of the properties (for example: what material are each
of the wells/tanks made out of?)

GWA Response: Please refer to Amendment #2

What precautionary measures are taken in the event of an oncoming typhoon for
each of the properties?

GWA Response: SOP’s are in place for such events. Since inception of GWA’s
insurance program in 2010, several major typhoons have passed through Guam
and GWA has not made any claims on its policies.

2. Are we able to view the underground piping areas?

GWA’s Response: The assets are underground, thus from a practical sense, they are not
physically observable. However, additional information on those assets are provided
below:

Diameter Length Unit Cost Replacement Cost

Water System Underground Piping
Class C-900 PVC 4 2,079780 $80 $166,382,400

Wastewater Underground Piping
Class C-900 PVC 8” 1,082,118 $114 $123,361,452




3. If we feel the need for an additional day for inspections — will that be possible?
GWA'’s Response: GWA is willing to accommodate an additional day for inspection,

however all bids must be received by GWA on or before March 3, 2017 at 3PM at the
GWA Procurement Office

End of Questions and Bid Amendment:
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Miguel C. Bordallo, P.E.
GWA Ggheral Manager



